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Extraordinary Full Governing Body Meeting
Kew Riverside Primary School
	Minutes

	Date/Time:
	23rd May 2022 5:30pm
	
	Location:
	Kew Riverside Primary School



	Governors (Y if in attendance). Ch indicates Chair
	
	In attendance

	LA nominated
	Y
	Patrick Neave
	PN
	
	Angela Langford
	AL
	Governor Support AfC

	Parent elected
	Y
	Jennifer Cropley
	JC
	
	Alex Watson-Jones
	AWJ
	Clerk

	
	Y
	Mona Lukha
	ML
	
	
	
	

	Staff
	Y
	Marie Mavale
	MM
	
	Emma Smith
	ESm
	AfC, School Improvement Partner

	Head Teacher
	Y
	Elizabeth Strong
	ES
	
	
	
	

	


Co-opted
	Y
	Stephen Hyams (Ch)
	SH
	
	

	
	
	Peter King
	PK
	
	
	
	

	
	Y
	Charlotte Hands-Wicks (Google Meet 5:30pm – 6pm)
	CHW
	
	
	
	

	
	Y
	Michelle Green
	MG
	
	
	
	

	
	Y
	James Symonds
	JS
	
	
	
	

	
	Y
	Helen Oakley
	HO
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Vacancy
	
	
	
	
	



	1.
	
	Introductions
	Action

	
	
	Welcome, apologies for absence, declarations of interest
SH welcomed governors to the meeting and introduced ESm and AL from AfC in advisory roles. Apologies for absence were received from PK. There were no declarations of interest.

	

	2.
	
	Staff Restructuring
	

	
	
	SH shared a presentation on the screen for everyone present at the meeting (including CHW who was observing via Google Meet.). He firstly emphasised the confidential nature of the discussions.

SH reminded governors of the financial background. The draft budget projected a total in year deficit of £810k over the next 3 years, mainly driven by low pupil numbers, a borough wide issue expected to persist for 5 years or so. The school has reduced costs as far as possible, so further measures needed to be explored in order to achieve a final budget which is acceptable to the Local Authority (LA). This requires a realistic 5-year deficit recovery plan to repay the loan from the LA in the interim.

Discussions took place between the school (ES and Anna-Marie O’Connor (AOC), the School Business Manager) and AfC (ESm and Grahame Craig, Senior Finance Officer) to which SH was invited to participate on a strictly confidential basis. The conclusion was that a staff restructure needed to be put in place. for the Autumn term. This involved a reduction in teaching staff from 7 to 4, by redundancies if necessary, and a freezing in recruitment of support staff, along with a reduced number of class groups by combinations of year groups to be determined. 

In order to implement the restructure, HR advice was taken. The school Redundancy Policy required the formation of a Selection Committee of three governors to approve the restructure and to select staff for redundancies if required. CHW and MG agreed to join SH on the Selection Committee. The Policy requires that no other governors be informed. Timing was tight; the Selection Committee met on 20th April to review the proposed restructure due to commence on 22nd April. The meeting was attended by ES in her capacity as Headteacher, and AOC.

At the Selection Committee meeting, ES and SH explained the financial rationale of the restructure to CHW and MG and the discussions which had taken place with AfC. ES answered questions regarding the impact on staff, children’s education and the reputation of the school. The Selection Committee recognised a key responsibility of governors is to ensure the ongoing financial viability of the school, and accordingly determined to approve the staff restructure on the understanding that this would permit the LA to approve the final budget for the current financial year and beyond.

Staff Consultation 
ES explained that the staff consultation ran from 22nd April until 13th May, in accordance with the Redundancy Policy. All staff were informed on a confidential basis and individual meetings were held with the affected teaching staff. By the end of the consultation period, there had been two requests from teaching staff for voluntary redundancy and one resignation (the member of staff is relocating). 

The Selection Committee met on 13th May and approved the voluntary redundancies, noting there was no need for compulsory redundancies as the number of teaching staff had reduced to the target number of 4, enabling the consultation period to end slightly early. All staff have now been informed of the outcome of the consultation.

Next steps
There followed discussion about the impact of the staff restructure on the school:
· The final number and composition of class groups is still to be determined. Given current pupil number projections, a total of 5 class groups is likely, with accompanying staff recruitment
· Support staff are unchanged, so provision of individual pupil support will be unaffected, including those on EHCP plans
· AfC support will be enhanced to facilitate the transition, including training staff on teaching ‘vertical’ class groups (across different year groups), with twice the standard number of ‘SPARK’ credits 
· Leadership responsibilities will need to be reviewed, with an emphasis on continuity as far as possible while bringing in additional support where required. This will create fresh opportunities for remaining members of staff
· Other schools which operate vertical class groups are mainly in rural areas and have had much success. The school will seek to engage with some of these to help build best practice
CHW left at 6:03pm

Communicating the changes to parents and carers cannot take place until the new class groups have been confirmed, which will take a few weeks. It was agreed though that such communications need to happen as soon as possible and well before the end of term. Governors acknowledged their role in supporting the school in this regard, including through their visible presence at school.
ES left the meeting at 6:15pm
	

	3.
	
	Leadership
	

	
	
	SH informed governors that ES tendered her resignation on 9th May. As this was after the deadline of 30th April, it required governors’ approval to release her from the end of August rather than waiting until the end of December. 

Governors expressed their sadness at ES’s decision and noted the very good work she had carried out, confirmed by the recent Ofsted inspection.

ESm explained that she will advise governors on new leadership models. She will not be recommending a direct replacement of a full-time substantive Headteacher, on account of the school size and financial position. Alternative approaches will make optimal use of existing staff, to maximise continuity, supplemented by external leadership and AfC support while being mindful of budgetary constraints. ESm will present her advice at the next FGB meeting on 8th June, when there will also be further discussion about communicating with the school community.

After further discussion, the governors unanimously agreed to release ES from her contract with effect from the end of August, with the proviso that she be available for one day a week (if needed) to provide support from home during the forthcoming Autumn term, in order to provide some additional continuity.

ESm and AL left the meeting at 7.05pm to inform ES of the governors’ decision. 

	

	4.
	
	Further discussion
	

	
	
	There followed a short discussion about the impact of the staff restructure and ES’s resignation. MM commented that staff morale has been good and there is a positive attitude about the future. She felt that continued support from AfC will be very beneficial. 

Governors agreed to pencil in an additional FGB meeting on 15th June, if required, to ensure decisions can be made as soon as possible.

	

	
	
	There was no further business, so the meeting closed at 7:20pm

	

	
	
	Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 8th June
	



Signed: 

Date: 
Kew Riverside\2021-22\FGB 23.05.22
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